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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF VETERINARY MEDICINE
MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Tuesday, November 13, 2007 at 1:00 p.m.
PLACE:
841 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware- Insurance Commission Bldg Conference Room
MINUTES APPROVED:
January 8, 2008
MEMBERS PRESENT   
Erin Vicari, VMD, President

Lynn Nellius, LVT
Jeff Booth, VMD

Rachel Longfellow, LVT
MEMBERS ABSENT  

Kimberly S. Vincent, Vice-President, Public Member

Craig Metzner, DVM

Lena Corder, Public Member

DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL PRESENT

Eileen Kelly, Deputy Attorney General
Kay Warren, Deputy Director, Division of Professional Regulation

Sandra Wagner, Administrative Specialist II

Jennifer Myers, Administrative Specialist II

Gayle Melvin, Administrative Specialist III
CALL TO ORDER

Dr. Vicari called the meeting to order at 1:08 p.m.  Ms. Longfellow was welcomed to the Board.  
Dr. Vicari made a motion, seconded by Dr. Booth to amend the agenda to add the following applications under approval of applications for VTNE:  Megan Trulock and Maurella Wright.  The motion was unanimously carried.

REVIEW OF MINUTES

The Board reviewed the minutes of the September 11, 2007 meeting. Ms. Nellius made a motion, seconded by Dr. Booth to approve the minutes. The motion was unanimously carried.
NEW BUSINESS

Review of Applications for Veterinarian Licensure by Reciprocity

Ms. Nellius made a motion, seconded by Dr. Booth to approve the following persons for veterinarian licensure by reciprocity:

Cassandra Mahoney

Paul Orsini

Judith O’Brien

Sherritta Ridgely

The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Applications for Veterinary Technician Licensure by Examination

Dr. Booth made a motion, seconded by Ms. Nellius to approve the following persons for veterinary technician licensure:
Jeanne Ewing

Karen Penchansky

Erin Rosan

The motion was unanimously carried.

Approval of Applications for the VTNE

Dr. Booth made a motion, seconded by Ms. Nellius to approve the following persons to sit for the Veterinary Technician National Examination:

Sandra D’Amico

Heather Wilson

Mary Dallatore

Kelly Hillary

Melissa Heim

The motion was unanimously carried.

Dr. Booth made a motion, seconded by Ms. Nellius to approve the following persons to sit for the Veterinary Technician National Examination:

Katherine Mitchell

Courtney Hershey – pending receipt of a signed letter from Dr. Valerie Quillen, Department
                                 Chairperson, Delaware Technical and Community College           

Amy Munn

Tracy Brauch

Gean Unsworth

The motion was unanimously approved.

Ms. Nellius made a motion, seconded by Dr. Booth to approve the following persons to sit for the Veterinary Technician National Examination:

Amy Chambers

Alyssa Williams

Regina Gonnella

Dawn Rogers

Kasey Spagna

Susan Gurney

Kathleen Yogis

Fe B Wright

The motion was unanimously approved.

Dr. Vicari made a motion, seconded by Ms. Nellius to approve the following persons to sit for the Veterinary Technician National Examination:
Shoshanna Itson

Melanie Chauvette

James McCloud

The motion was unanimously approved.

Dr. Vicari made a motion, seconded by Dr. Booth to approve the following person to sit for the Veterinary Technician National Examination pending receipt of an affidavit where the number of hours have not been whited out:
Sarah White

The motion was unanimously approved.

Dr. Booth made a motion, seconded by Ms. Longfellow to approve the following persons to sit for the Veterinary Technician National Examination:
Lorri Henry

Eunice Hoshizaki

Carla Jillson

Lanita Hanson

Becky Brown

Joette Terwillinger

Nichole Boucino

Erin Holland

Jennifer Katz

Amanda Horton

Amy Shepheard

Elyse Berger

Lauren Hurley

Corey Boyd

Mark Miller

Caroleena Quagliano

The motion was unanimously carried.

Dr. Vicari made a motion, seconded by Ms. Nellius to approve the following persons to sit for the Veterinary Technician National Examination:

Megan Trulock

Maurella Wright

The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Application for Veterinarian Temporary Permit

Dr. Booth made a motion, seconded by Ms. Nellius to approve the following person for a veterinarian temporary permit for one year:

Jacqueline Hunt

The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Application for Veterinary Licensure by Reinstatement

Dr. Booth made a motion, seconded by Dr. Vicari to reinstate the veterinary licensure of Andrew Elser.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Complaint Assigned
Complaint #28-07-07 was assigned to Dr. Metzner.

Complaint Status

Complaint #28-03-07 was closed.  Dr. Metzner was the contact person.
Complaint #28-04-07 has been forwarded to the Attorney General’s Office.  Ms. Vincent is the contact person.
Approval of Continuing Education Courses
Ms. Nellius made a motion, seconded by Dr. Booth, to approve the following continuing education courses:
1. Merial, Ltd:  Diagnosing Non-Responsive Lamenesses and Rehabilitation Therapy in

    Veterinary Medicine – 6 CEs 
2. Veterinary Specialty Center of Delaware:  Small Animal Medicine – 4 CEs
The motion was unanimously carried.

Dr. Vicari made a motion, seconded by Ms. Nellius to table the following continuing education course and request additional information which should include course outline and breakdown of hours:

Delaware Veterinary Tech. Assoc.:  Four Paws Consulting - 7 CEs

The motion was unanimously carried.

Correspondence 
Board members received a copy of a letter from the American College of Theriogenologists offering the Board support in their efforts to better define the practice of veterinary medicine, especially concerning theriogenology.  This was duly noted as a resource.
The Board had received an email from Grace Kurdian of the law firm of McCarter & English, LLP asking if the State required that microchips only be bought and implanted by licensed vets.  She asked may such microchips be sold to and implanted by non-vets, such as by animal shelters and humane societies or must vets implant such microchips.  She also asked if private owners could implant the microchips themselves or do they need to go to a vet.  Ms. Kelly advised the Board to response to Ms. Kurdian informing her that the Board does not give advisory opinions.  Ms. Kurdian will be referred to the statute and Rules and Regulations 1.2 and 1.3.  If she has any further questions, she should contact a Delaware attorney.

Other Business Before the Board (for discussion only)
There was no other business before the Board.
Public Comment
There was no public comment. 
Next Scheduled Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 8, 2008 at 1:00 p.m. 
Adjournment

There being no further business, Dr. Vicari made a motion, seconded by Dr. Booth to adjourn the meeting. The motion was unanimously carried. The meeting adjourned at 2:34 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
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Gayle L. Melvin
Administrative Specialist III






